MINUTES
FEBRUARY 20, 2014

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on February 20, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Heaton, Moos, Rohn, Ross and Mayor Moser.  Absent: Trustee Truax.  Attorney Avi Rocklin was also in attendance.
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the January 16th meeting.  Trustee Ross moved to approve the January 16th minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Moser recognized Attorney Anson for his approximately 27 years of service to the town.  Gary, staff and board members expressed their appreciation for the great job Mr. Anson has done on behalf of the town.
Item 3 –Water loan refunding: Ordinance No. 558.  Gary reviewed the ordinance with the board and explained the lower interest rates which will save the town substantial money.  Concluding the reading and discussion Trustee Ross moved to adopt Ordinance No. 558, seconded by Trustee Moos.  Roll call: Daniels-aye, Heaton-aye, Moos-aye, Rohn-aye and Ross-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 4 – Discussion regarding new fee adjustments.  Gary presented the board with suggested fee increases for their review and a decision will be made at the March meeting.  The suggested increases are for cemetery fees, building permit fees and police fees.  The cemetery rates haven’t been increased since 2006.  Trustee Ross  requested research be done on an occupancy tax for hotel/motel since we have a hotel coming soon to figure out what the town would have to do in order to charge the fee.    
Item 5 – Review of upcoming April elections.  Chris reported there are 3 board members whose term expires in April: Brad Moos, Ken Daniels and Duayne Truax.  The petition deadline is February 28th, and only requires 10 signatures.  The election will be held April 1st.  One person has picked up a petition at this time.    
Item 6 – Citizen Comments/Questions.  None.
Item 7 –   Reports. 
· Mr. Sloan provided an update on what’s happening with the High Plains Library District and the addition/remodel project for the Eaton Library.  Library directory, Jerry Krois provided a year-end report for 2013.  Trustee Moos and Mayor Moser also gave an update of the meeting they attended regarding the High Plains Library District.
· Gary reported Recreation Director Bob Lohff will be leaving the end of March to return back east due to his wife’s family needing care, so Gary will start the interview process.  Gary advised the board that the Planning Commission met recently to review the Special Use Permit for 302 Maple Avenue and have scheduled a tour of the facility before meeting again in about 2 weeks.  Agfinity is proposing the installation of a 2 Island Gas Pump located just south of Taco Bell/KFC in association with Heritage Market.  The Planning Commission will meet to review the proposal.  Gary also announced the possibility of a company called Pure Vision Technology wanting to locate in Eaton in the Industrial Park.  Gary reported the Christmas tree for the town has been purchased.  The tree is 20 feet tall and 12 foot in diameter and will be shipped to us around September or October.
· Trustee Ross provided an update for the MPO.
· Chief Mueller provided an update regarding activities in the Police Department.
· Trustee Heaton reported he had received calls from people in the Maplewood Subdivision with concerns regarding the Cobblestone Hotel becoming a future problem.
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Item 8 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.



                                                                                                Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
